
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, December 3, 2014 

 

Dear Neighbor: 

I hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday.   

I’d like to share with you some important updates from my office as well tell you about 
some upcoming events that have been taking place in our district recently.  

Please know that my staff is always available to answer questions and help you wherever 
possible. They can be reached at our District Office at 212-564-7757. You can also email me 
anytime at district3@council.nyc.gov.  

I hope to see you around the neighborhood soon. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Corey Johnson 
Councilmember, 3rd District 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

224 West 30th Street  Suite 1206  New York, NY 10001 
District3@council.nyc.gov 

212-564-7757 
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Let’s Talk: Bike Safety Panel 
     In the past few years, the City has seen a massive 
influx in the use of bicycles. As its streets were built 
for motorized vehicles and already struggled to 
accommodate 8.5 million pedestrians, it comes as no 
surprise that a growing usage of a new mode of 
transportation – bikes – has posed significant 
challenges to New York’s transportation status quo.  
     I believe it is important to engage in cross-sector 
dialogue to do our part to ensure that bikers, 
pedestrians, and drivers alike are able to navigate 
their way through the City in the safest way possible. 
My office is therefore hosting a “Let’s Talk” series 
event focused on bike safety. I will moderate a 
discussion among our panelists: Commissioner 
Margaret Forgione of the Department of 
Transportation, Deputy Inspector Michelle Irizarry 
of the 10th Precinct and Thomas Devito, Manhattan 
Organizer at Transportation Alternatives.  
     The event will take place Monday, December 
8th, at 6:30 pm at 1199 SEIU Headquarters (310 
West 43rd Street between 8th and 9th Avenues). 
To RSVP, please email district3@council.nyc.gov 
or call my District Office at (212) 564-7757.  
 

World AIDS Day 
On World AIDS Day, December 1, I gave a speech 

at the Apollo Theatre. I had a simple message: 
HIV/AIDS is a disease of inequities. The drivers of 
the epidemic are not individual behaviors but rather 
socio-economic factors like poverty, homelessness 
and lack of healthcare access. In order to end the 
epidemic, we have to recognize the disease as an 
issue of social and economic justice and address 
these disparities. Investments in housing assistance, 
food, transportation and other basic subsistence 
benefits are essential and cost-effective components 
of keeping people living with HIV/AIDS healthy, and 
decreasing transmission rates. 

Paradoxically, poor New Yorkers living with HIV 
– those who are most vulnerable – need to get sick in 
order to qualify for the public support they need to 
afford housing, food and transportation, all of which 
are necessary to achieve and maintain optimal 
health. Or they need to make untenable choices 
between housing, food and transportation because 
they don't meet the current requirements but cannot 
afford the cost of all three of these essentials. 

I called for the creation for a single point of 
access in every locality that will assist all extremely 
low-income New Yorkers with HIV/AIDS to obtain 
the housing, nutrition, transportation and workforce 

opportunities necessary to enable them to manage 
their health, live well and end the epidemic for their 
communities. Using bio-medical advances and anti-
homelessness and poverty policies, we can end AIDS 
as an epidemic in New York, while simultaneously 
maintaining the health of people living with HIV. 

I believe that Governor Cuomo's bold 
commitment to ending the AIDS epidemic in New 
York State is not only visionary, but also deeply 
rooted in science. We now know that we can end the 
AIDS epidemic in New York State. It is a real and 
achievable goal, but only if we make sure that all 
HIV+ New Yorkers have access to a real rental 
assistance program that will make the difference 
between homelessness and being housed.  

 
My First Bill Passed! 

On November 25, I proudly passed my first bill into 
law at the New York City Council. The bill was 
unanimously passed in City Council. Intro 361-A 
strives to protect victims and survivors of domestic 
violence in our city's shelter system.  

The bill amends the administrative code of the 
City of New York, in relation to requiring the 
Department of Homeless Services (DHS) to grant a 
presumption of eligibility for applicants to the DHS 
shelter system who are exiting domestic violence 
shelters (for which they have already undergone 
extensive intake processes). The bill now goes 
before Mayor Bill de Blasio to be enacted. I’m proud 
that my first bill is one that will help some of the 
most vulnerable New Yorkers.   

 

Modernizing New York City’s Birth 
Certificate for Transgender New Yorkers 
     Earlier this month, I put forward a bill that would 
bring New York City’s birth certificates in line with 
modern standards by removing outdated and 
unnecessary surgical requirements for correcting a 
birth certificate. The current policy, written in 1971 
and unchanged in over 40 years, is outdated. NYC has 
fallen behind other jurisdictions – including New York 
State and the federal government – that have 
modernized their policies.  
     The vast majority of transgender New Yorkers have 
inaccurate birth certificates. Eight out of ten 
transgender women and nine out of ten transgender 
men have not had the surgeries the 1971 policy 
requires. Surgery is not an option for many 
transgender New Yorkers due to other health 
conditions or discriminatory health insurance 
exclusions. 
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     A birth certificate is a “key” that unlocks a number of 
important doors — it’s a living document that is used 
on a regular basis to participate in society. It is 
essential for getting other identity documents and it is 
often the only form of ID that low-income New Yorkers 
have when applying for jobs, health insurance, or 
enrolling in school. 

When you have an identity document (in particular 
a birth certificate) that does not match who you are, 
you become a target for discrimination, accusations of 
fraud, denials of service, and all sorts of other 
administrative and logistical problems. Four out of ten 
of transgender people have faced harassment when 
presenting identity documents that did not match. 
Many others report being denied entry or asked to 
leave an establishment, and some have even 
experienced physical assault due to a mismatched ID.  

This legislation will address and fix all that, and I’m 
proud to have worked with advocates and New 
Yorkers to make the lives of Transgender New Yorkers  
easier.  It feels good to fight for human rights for all 
New Yorkers.  

 
Proposed Legislation to Grant New 
Yorkers Paid Leave of Absence for 
Cancer Screenings 
     Cancer adversely affects its victims who do not 

have paid leave and the ability to obtain cancer 

screenings without a pay dock. In the face of this 

reality, we must do our part to improve access to 

preventative health services. Given that residents of 

New York State outside of the City have already been 

granted eight hours per year of paid leave from work 

for breast cancer and prostate cancer screenings, it 

is only logical that we amend the administrative 

code of New York City to ensure all New Yorkers 

have the same rights. 

     This is why I proposed a bill last week that will 

enable the Mayor to authorize paid leave for 

employees to receive screenings for breast, cervical, 

prostate, or colorectal cancer. This legislation is also 

a natural next step following the implementation of 

the Earned Sick Time Act last April, and will 

ultimately play a major role in ensuring New 

Yorkers can fairly battle cancer.   

 
Expanding the Special West Chelsea 
District 

Last month, I submitted testimony to the City 
Planning Commission supporting the expansion of 

the Special West Chelsea District (SWCD) to include 
the south side of West 15th Street between Ninth and 
Tenth Avenues. 

In the fall 2013, the Department of City Planning 
(DCP) in collaboration with Manhattan Community 
Board 4 (CB4) proposed the expansion of the SWCD 
as part of an ongoing process to reinforce the 
residential character and quality of life in West 
Chelsea.  

I believe that expanding the SWCD to West 15th 
Street will help protect the low-rise character of the 
blocks south of the Chelsea Market, help spur mixed-
use development, and preserve the integrity of West 
Chelsea’s commercially zoned properties. This 
application represents the culmination of a decade 
of community efforts and advocacy to apply 
appropriate bulk controls to this important 
transition block between the Meatpacking District 
and West Chelsea.  

I look forward to the inclusion of West 15th Street 
in the district which I believe will help preserve the 
unique character of West Chelsea. 

 
#SaveCafeEdison 

My office joined the campaign to save Cafe 
Edison and wrote a letter urging the owners of the 
Edison Hotel to grant a new lease to this beloved 
restaurant. A copy of my letter is attached.  

In my letter, I wrote that Cafe Edison is more 
than just a restaurant; it is part of the fabric of New 
York City. Cafe Edison is one of the last remaining 
bastions where people from all walks of life can 
meet and enjoy an affordable meal in Times Square. 
Over the last several years, the community has lost 
too many establishments that made the 
neighborhood unique, and we cannot afford to lose 
Cafe Edison now.  

I encourage you to show your support to keep 
the Cafe Edison open by signing this petition and 
visiting the restaurant. 

 
Preserving the Greenwich House 
Senior Center at Our Lady of Pompeii 
     The Senior Center at Our Lady of Pompeii Church 

has been a pillar of the Village community since 

1971. The services offered are at the core of what 

the Catholic Church is about, providing routine, 

enrichment, and community – and yet Father 

Walter’s proposal to close this facility is the very 

opposite.  I believe closure of this senior center will 

further alienate seniors from their community, force 
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many to go hungry or travel further for meals, and 

eliminate social programs to help people age 

healthily and stay in their homes.  

     This is why last month, after my office requested a 

meeting with Father Walter but was denied, I signed 

onto a letter drafted by Senator Brad Hoylman’s 

office (and signed by other local elected officials) 

urging the Archdiocese to reconsider. I rallied in 

front of the Church with many of you to fight and 

preserve this neighborhood gem. Since then, the 

Archdiocese has intervened and is currently 

engaging in conversation with Father Walter to 

work towards a solution. The letter we sent in full 

can be read below.  

 
Participatory Budgeting: Evaluating, 
Researching and Developing the Ideas 

We held our final Participatory Budgeting (PB) 
Neighborhood Assembly last week. We held 7 
assemblies throughout our Council District and 
received hundreds of great ideas from residents. We 
discussed local issues, and ways to address them 
using capital dollars from the City. 

Even though the PB Neighborhood Assemblies 
are over, this is just the start of this cycle, and there 
are many ways you can get involved. 

We need Budget Delegates who will help 
evaluate and develop the ideas submitted by the 
community. In March, we will need help putting 
together a Community Expo to show residents what 
will be on the ballot, and in April, we will need help 
getting the word out about the vote. If you are 
interested in volunteering, please contact Matt 
Green in my office at mgreen@council.nyc.gov or 
212-564-7757.  I encourage you to get involved in 
this exciting new process to help transform how our 
City government works. 
 

LGBT Caucus Hosts Transgender Day 
of Awareness Candlelit Vigil 
     November 20th was Transgender Day of 
Awareness, and to mark the day, I joined my 
colleagues on City Council’s LGBT Caucus on the 
steps of City Hall to commemorate all the New 
Yorkers we have lost to hate violence. The event 
served to bring awareness to the recent spike in hate 
crimes we have seen in New York City as well as to 
illuminate solutions to help end targeted violence 
against the LGBT community. Advocate 
organizations including the Anti-Violence Project 

(AVP), the Empire State Pride Agenda (ESPA), the 
NYC LGBT Community Center , the Translatina 
Network of New York, and Make the Road New York 
(MRNY) were also in attendance to speak out against 
such hate crimes and take steps towards eradicating 
violence in our City.  

 
Free Monthly Legal Housing Clinic  
 My office helps constituents around my district 
with a wide range of issues. However, housing issues 
– particularly those that have to do with landlord 
harassment/disputes – account for an outstanding 
number of these constituent cases. 
  We have therefore begun to offer housing 
clinics at my district office (224 West 30th Street, 
Suite 1206) on the second Tuesday of every 
month from 5:30-8:30 pm. The next clinic will be 
on Tuesday, December 9. At these clinics, you can 
receive free legal advice from housing attorneys who 
will be volunteering their time. You will be seen on a 
first come, first serve basis.  
 

West Side Tenants’ Conference 
On Saturday, November 1, I was honored to join 

a panel of experts to discuss the City’s affordable 
housing plan at the West Side Tenants’ Conference 
which was organized by Housing Conservation 
Coordinators.  

I spoke about my role as a New York City 
Councilmember and my work with Community 
Board 4 (CB4) to help identify potential sites to 
create additional affordable housing units in the 
community.   

I talked about how we can use the Uniform Land 
Use Review Procedure (ULURP), which is the public 
review process for proposed zoning changes and 
special permits, to negotiate for more affordable 
housing units with developers. For example, if a 
developer wants to build higher and exceed the size 
permitted under existing zoning regulations, they 
must go through the ULURP process which requires 
public participation at the Community Board level 
and the approval of the New York City Council.  
During this time period, the Community Board and 
my office will work together to ensure that our 
neighborhoods remain economically diverse by 
asking developers to include the maximum amount 
of affordable housing units possible, and that our 
parks, schools and other public spaces benefit from 
any new development that seeks a zoning change.  It 
was a pleasure speaking at this year’s West Side 
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Tenants’ Conference and I look forward to next 
year’s event! 

 
Neighborhood Non-Profits: Renew with 
the Department of Finance!  
     All not-for-profit organizations that have a 
property tax exemption in New York City must 
renew with the Department of Finance (DOF) by 
January 5, 2015. Every Borough-Block-Lot with a 
partial or full Not-For-Profit Exemption is required 
to renew every year in order to continue receiving 
the exemption. We don’t want anyone to miss this 
deadline, so renew as soon as possible! If you have 
any questions, please email DOF at 
notforprofit@finance.nyc.gov.  
 

NYC DOT, NYC Parks Department, 
NYPD, and Central Park Conservancy 
Announce Collaborative Safety 
Enhancements in Central Park 
     In light of a surge of accidents resulting in serious 
injury and even death this past fall on the Central 
Park Loop Drive, I welcomed yesterday’s 
announcement to reduce motor vehicles speeds 
from 25 mph to 20 mph and other safety 
enhancements in Central Park.  

The New York City Department of Transportation 
(DOT), the NYC Department of Parks & Recreation, 
NYPD, and the Central Park Conservancy will work 
together to implement these safety improvements 
along the Central Park Drives. In addition to 
implementing a park-wide speed limit reduction 
from 25 mph to 20 mph, there will be substantial 
enhancements made to major cross walks – namely, 
prominent signage for pedestrian crossings. 
     Barricades will also be installed to combat the 
wide crossing distances spanning West Drive at 
Sheep Meadow and at Heckler Ballfields. The 
pedestrian and bicycle lanes near Delacorte Theater 

(near W. 81st Street) will be separated by a new 
barricade, as well. The Central Park Precinct will 
also continue its public awareness campaign within 
the park. To best get out the word, the agencies will 
work together to distribute DOT’s Bike Smart 
Brochures, as well as literature geared specifically 
towards cyclists and pedestrians in Central Park. 
You can read the full press release below.  
 

Google Hosting Computer Science 
Seminar 

Google is hosting a computer science seminar on 
December 9th at 6 pm at Google NYC to launch their 
newest effort, CS First, to educate students about 
coding.   

Learn more about CS First and how you can bring 
a CS First club to your school or program.  Google 
will have an introduction and Q&A followed by an 
opportunity to experience some lessons hands on.  
 

CS First is coming to New York! 
CS First is a free Google program focused on 

increasing student access and exposure to computer 
science (CS) education through after-school, in-

school, and summer programs.  
 

 
 
 
 

 

Please reach out to googleny@google.com with any questions. 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 

mailto:notforprofit@finance.nyc.gov
mailto:googleny@google.com


6 
 

 
 

 
 
 



7 
 

 

 



8 
 

 



9 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



10 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



11 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



12 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



13 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



14 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



15 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


